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The SUNY Cortland Alumni Association 
will present its highest honor, the Distinguished 
Alumna/Alumnus Award, to three graduates 
during the Alumni Reunion Weekend luncheon 
in Corey Union on Saturday, July 18.

The 2009 Distinguished Alumni Award 
recipients are Rosa LaSorte Rich ’55, who is 
being honored for her outstanding service in 
public secondary and higher education, and 
the late retired Cmdr. John W. Clark ’59, a highly 
decorated U.S. Navy officer whose 31-year 
career included combat service during the 
Vietnam War. The association will bestow its 
Distinguished Young Alumni Award on Jené 
Lupoli Luciani ’99, a successful broadcast 
journalist who chronicles the fashion industry.

Since 1968, 107 SUNY Cortland graduates, 
including this year’s honorees, have received 
the Distinguished Alumni Award for their 
career accomplishments and outstanding 
service to their community and alma mater. In 
addition, 18 alumni have been recognized with 
Distinguished Young Alumni awards and six 
have been named Honorary Alumni.

College to Honor Three 
Alumni at July Reunion

See the complete story online at www.cortland.edu/news

New Chancellor’s Award Recognizes Peg Waltman

The SUNY Board of Trustees promoted  
Joy L. Hendrick, kinesiology, to the rank of 
Distinguished Service Professor during its  
May 12 meeting in Fort Schuyler, N.Y.

The ‘distinguished’ rank, which only can be 
conferred by the SUNY Board of Trustees on 
the recommendation of the campus, System 
Administration and SUNY chancellor, constitutes 
a promotion above that of full professor. 

Hendrick, as a distinguished service 
professor, is honored and recognized for her 
substantial extraordinary service not only at 
the campus and within SUNY, but also at the 
community, regional, state and national levels.

“The genius of SUNY faculty lies not only 
in their intellectual capacity, but also in their 
surpassing excellence in teaching and in their 
ability to apply their scholarship and research 

Joy Hendrick Named Distinguished Service Professor 
in service to the campus and larger community 
in which we all live,” said SUNY Board of Trustees 
Chairman Carl T. Hayden. “These SUNY faculty 
attract students and scholars to our campuses, 
enhance the prestige of the entire university, 
and they are most deserving of the highest 
academic rank the university can bestow.”

 Hendrick, who has served the College for 
25 years, coordinates the Exercise Science Unit. 
She directs the Motor Behavior Lab, teaches 
graduate and undergraduate courses within the 
exercise science area, serves as statistical 
consultant for all master’s theses projects and 
many of the undergraduate research projects, 
advises more than 40 students each semester, 
conducts research and serves as a research 
mentor for undergraduate students. 

See the complete story online at www.cortland.edu/news

Margaret “Peg” Waltman, a keyboard 
specialist in the Registrar’s Office, has been 
honored with the Chancellor’s Award for 
Excellence in Classified Staff. 

She received the prestigious award during 
the 2009 Undergraduate Commencement on 
Saturday, May 16, in the Park Center.

The award was newly created by SUNY this 
year and Waltman becomes the first SUNY 
Cortland recipient.

She is recognized for superior performance 
and extraordinary achievement in classified 
service. Nominees were considered based on 
their job performance in their present position, 
their flexibility and creativity on campus, and 
their demonstration of exemplary customer 
service. The award demonstrates SUNY’s 
acknowledgement of individuals who provide 
superior service to students and the community 
at large.

The Chancellor’s Award process begins at 
each of the 64 SUNY campuses with nominations 
submitted by the respective presidents. The 
SUNY Committee on Awards then reviews the 
nominations and makes its recommendations.

Waltman has served SUNY Cortland for 21 
years as the undergraduate degree clerk. 

“It is quite an honor to be one of the first 
recipients of the Chancellor’s Award for Excel- 
lence in Classified Service, especially in repre- 
senting SUNY Cortland in the inaugural year of 
the award,” said Waltman. “It has been so 
rewarding over the years to see the successful 
degree accomplishments of our many students, 
and knowing that I may have played a small 
part in their success in earning their degree. 
Additionally, having the opportunity to work 
with the dedicated faculty and staff has been a 
sincere pleasure.”
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The Summer Bulletin is published by the 
Publications and Electronic Media Office at State 
University of New York College at Cortland and is 
available online. The Summer Bulletin contains official 
College announcements, news reports and notices of 
campus events.

The Summer Bulletin  may be viewed at  
www.cortland.edu/bulletin. Information for the  
Summer Bulletin should be sent to Wendy Brooks, 
newsletter editor, Publications and Electronic Media 
Office, Brockway Hall, Room 207-F, P.O. Box 2000, 
Cortland, NY 13045. 

The next issue of the Summer Bulletin will be 
published Monday, June 8. The deadline for copy for  
that issue is 4:30 p.m. on Tuesday, June 2. 

All articles must be typewritten. Articles of more  
than 50 words should be submitted in Microsoft Word 
format by e-mail to bulletin@cortland.edu. 

Summer

Pierre R. Gagnon of Clayton, N.Y., will serve as 
executive director of the Auxiliary Services 
Corporation (ASC), the organization announced 
on May 11.

Gagnon, who currently serves as executive 
director of the Faculty Student Association of 
Jefferson Community College, begins his duties 
on June 29. He replaces Dana Wavle, who left in 
January after 13 years of service to the College 
community to become the vice chancellor of 
administration and finance at Indiana University 
Southeast. Michelle K. Brackin, who currently 
serves as the interim executive director of ASC, 
will be the assistant to the executive director.

Founded more than 50 years ago, ASC is a 
campus-based, not-for-profit organization 
providing dining services, vending, campus stores, 
student ID cards and other essential services to 
the campus community. ASC strives to promote 
the quality of student life and support the 
educational goals and mission of the College.

The organization employs approximately 425 
full- and part-time workers, including many 
students, and is the largest employer of students 
on campus. A board of directors composed of 
students, faculty and administrators governs the 
corporation.

Gagnon’s responsibilities will include 
organizing, evaluating and directing the ASC 
business affairs, including administrative, fiscal, 
operational, long-range planning and personnel 
management.

Gagnon has served Jefferson Community 
College since 1994. He is chief executive officer 
overseeing all aspects of operation and manage-
ment of the private, not-for-profit Faculty 
Student Association, which provides auxiliary 
services to Jefferson Community College. In that 
position, he is responsible for the bookstore, 
food service, day care and campus debit card 
administration.

Pierre Gagnon Named  
ASC Executive DirectorThe first day of classes for Summer Session I 

is Wednesday, May 20. Classes begin at 8 a.m.
Walk-in Registration and Drop/Add

Walk-in registration and drop/add will be 
held from 8 a.m.-4 p.m. on Wednesday, May 20. 
Undergraduate registration will take place in the 
Registrar’s Office, Miller Building, Room 223. 
Graduate student registration will be held in the 
Graduate Studies Office, Brockway Hall, Room 216.

Students must be prepared to pay all fees in 
the Student Accounts Office, Miller Building, 
Room 323, immediately following registration.

Students who have registered and paid for 
their courses should not attend registration 
unless they wish to change their schedules.

For more information, call (607) 753-4702.

Summer Session I Classes Begin May 20 on Campus
Procedures for Course Cancellations

If a summer course is canceled for any 
reason, College staff members will make every 
effort to contact enrolled students in advance  
of the first class meeting. 

In the case of a canceled course, students 
should complete a drop form to obtain a full 
refund. To take another course, students should 
complete a drop/add form immediately. Summer 
session courses are short, so additional courses 
must be added immediately so that classes are 
not missed.
Student Health Service Hours

The Student Health Service, located in Van 
Hoesen Hall, Room B-26, will be open during 
both summer sessions. Office hours are 8 a.m.- 
4 p.m., Monday-Friday. Clinicians will see walk-in 
patients from 9-11 a.m. and those with appoint-
ments from 1-3 p.m.

For more information, call (607) 753-4811.

Summer Session Office Information
The Summer Session Office is located in 

Brockway Hall, Room 216. Office hours are 8 a.m.- 
4:30 p.m., Monday-Friday. 

Mary Cervoni, graduate studies and Summer/
Winter Programs, may be reached at (607) 753-4800.

Questions about undergraduate Summer 
Session registration should be addressed to the 
Registrar’s Office at (607) 753-4702. Questions 
about graduate Summer Session registration 
should be addressed to the Graduate Studies 
Office at (607) 753-4800, or by e-mail at 
gradstudies@cortland.edu.

Pre-Summer Session
	 Monday, May 18- 
	   Tuesday, May 19	 8 a.m. - 4 p.m.
	

Summer Session I
May 20-June 24

	 Monday - Thursday	 7:45 a.m. - 11 p.m.
	 Friday	 7:45 a.m. - 6 p.m.
	 Saturday	 10 a.m. - 6 p.m.
	 Sunday	 Closed
	 Saturday, May 23 - Monday, May 25 		
	   (Memorial Day)	 Closed
	 Wednesday, June 24	 7:45 a.m. - 9:30 p.m.   

Library Hours

Summer Bulletin 
2009 Schedule

  Issue 	Date	 Deadline

#2	 Monday, June 8	 Tuesday, June 2

#3	 Monday, June 29	 Tuesday, June 23

#4	 Monday, July 20	 Tuesday, July 14

See the complete story online at www.cortland.edu/news
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The following faculty and professional staff 
members received recognition at the Faculty and 
Professional Staff Awards Ceremony titled 
“Cortland Excels: Honoring Excellence in 
Teaching, Research and Service,” held May 7 in 
the Corey Union Function Room.
Rozanne Brooks Dedicated Teacher Award
Timothy D. Davis, physical education

Outstanding Achievement in Research Award
Mechthild Nagel, philosophy and Center for 	
Gender and Intercultural Studies 

Tenure-Track Excellence in Teaching Award
Christopher P. Latimer, political science

Non Tenure-Track Excellence in Teaching 
Award
Michael Pitcher, speech pathology and audiology
Judith Schillo, childhood/early childhood  
education

Excellence in Research, Scholarship, and 
Outreach Award
Marley S. Barduhn, education, and Deborah 
Miller, Migrant Education Outreach Program
	 “Migrant Education Outreach Program 2008- 
	 2013,” New York State Education Department

Marley S. Barduhn, education, and Deborah 
Miller, Migrant Education Outreach Program
	 “Math Assessment = Success,” New York 	
	 State Education Department 

Anne Burns Thomas, foundations and social 
advocacy, Cortland Urban Recruitment of 
Educators Program (C.U.R.E.), Park Foundation

Theresa Curtis, biological sciences
“Examination of Additional Cell Lines in 	

	 Ecis System for Chemical Toxicant 		
	 Detection,” U.S. Army

Timothy D. Davis, physical education
	 “Homer CSD/SUNY Cortland Graduate 	
	 Student Partnership,” Homer Central  
	 School District

John T. Foley and Stephen P. Yang, physical 
education
	 “Carol M. White Physical Education Program 	
	 Grant Assessment Project,” Cortland County 	
	 YMCA, United States Department of 		
	 Education, Physical Education Program

Sarah C. Beshers, Bonni C. Hodges and Donna M. 
Videto, health
 	 “Development of an HIV-AIDS Undergraduate 	
	 Online Pedagogy Course,” New York State 	
	 Student Support Services Center, Centers for 	
	 Disease Control

J. Richard Kendrick, sociology/anthropology
“SUNY Cortland AmeriCorps,” New York 	

	 State Office of Children and Family Services

J. Richard Kendrick, sociology/anthropology
	 “Building Community Leaders:  A Model 	
	 Demonstration Project,” Legislative Award/	
	 USED/FIPSE

Bruce Mattingly, arts and sciences, with co-inves- 
tigators: Peter Ducey, biological sciences; Biru 
Paksha Paul, economics; Brice Smith, physics;  
Joy Mosher, graduate studies
	 “A Planning Grant to Explore SUNY Cortland 	
	 Professional Science Masters Degrees in 	
	 Energy and Sustainable Development, Conser- 
	 vation Biology, and Biomedical Sciences,”
	 State University of New York College at 	
	 Oswego; Sloan Foundation 

Vaughn Randall, art and art history, and Lloyd 
Purdy, Cortland Downtown Partnership
	 “The Cortland Road Pour,” National Endow- 
	 ment for the Arts, Fast Track Grant Program

Joan C. Sitterly, athletics
	 “Ethnic Minority and Women’s Internship 	
	 Program,” National Collegiate Athletic 	
	 Association

Honoring Excellence in Professional Service 
Award
Gary T. Babjack, athletics 
	 Excellence in Innovation within Profession

Juanita M. Larrabee, facilities planning, design, 
and construction
	 Excellence in Innovation within Profession

Sarah Gingrich, residence life and housing
	 Excellence in Service to Students

Jack C. Sheltmire, Center for Environmental and 
Outdoor Education
	 Excellence in Institutional Service

Christopher P. Latimer, political science
	 Student Affairs Faculty Connection Award

Excellence in Teaching, Research and Service Honorees Listed

The National Criminology Honors Society, 
Alpha Phi Sigma, inducted four criminology 
majors at its department honors dinner on May 6. 

To become a member, students must have a 
3.2 cumulative GPA, 3.2 major GPA and rank in the 
top 35 percent of their class. In addition, the 
student must also have completed at least 
one-third of the total credit hours for graduation 
and 12 credit hours in the criminology major.  

Students elected to membership are Jaclyn 
Hart, Jessica Kristy, Kathleen Raedy and Jason 
Weese.

Criminology Majors Inducted

Nine students were inducted into Alpha 
Kappa Delta, the International Sociology Honors 
Society at the Sociology/Anthropology 
Department’s honors dinner held on May 6. They 
are Rebecca Bentley, Stacy Bigsby, Tiffani Gould, 
Elizabeth Green, Amber Ingalls, Melissa Maki, 
Jahsee Pickering, Joseph Pilero and Tracy Tarbox.

Membership is limited to junior and senior 
sociology majors who have achieved a 3.0 
cumulative GPA and 3.0 major GPA, and who have 
completed four courses in residence at SUNY 
Cortland. 

Sociology Honor Society 
Welcomes Nine Students

Faculty-Staff 
Activities

Emmanuel S. Nelson, English, had chapters on 
seven authors appear in the recently published 
The Greenwood Encyclopedia of Asian American 
Literature. The authors are Bharati Mukherjee, 
Santha Rama Rau, Abraham Verghese, Kaavya 
Viswanathan, Nahid Rachlin, Sara Suleri and Kiran 
Desai. Also, Nelson served as the advisory editor 
for this two-volume encyclopedia project.
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Coming Events
Continued from page 1

In 2007, she was pivotal in the 
success of Cortland’s new General 
Education Program. Waltman also 
spearheaded the development and 
execution of TEACH, an online process 
Cortland students use to apply for 
teacher certification to the New York 
State Education Department (NYSED).  

“As her supervisor, I have greatly 
enjoyed my working relationship with 
Peg,” wrote Registrar Donna Margine, 
who joined the College in 1995. “She is 
the consummate professional, working 
in a position that involves every Cortland 
student, faculty, advisor and admini-
strator. She has a genuine concern for 
the academic success of our students. 
She has taken great pride in enhancing 
Cortland’s academic reputation when 
you consider the commitment she has 
made over the years and the significant 

Tuesday, May 19
Luncheon: United University 
Professions (UUP) Recognition 
Luncheon for Professionals, Corey 
Union Caleion Room, 11:30 a.m.

Wednesday, May 20
Summer Session I begins and continues 
through Wednesday, June 24

Employee Training Program: “Ethics  
in New York State Government,” Gary 
Evans, human resources, Sperry Center, 
Room 106, 1:30 p.m.

Friday, May 22
Bev Poole Memorial Golf Tournament: 
Walden Oaks Golf Course, Cortland. 

Tuesday, June 2 
New York State Senior Games: Park 
Center Alumni Arena. Continues 
through Sunday, June 7.

Friday, June 19
Relay for Life 2009: Lusk Field House,  
6 p.m. Runs through 7 a.m. on Saturday, 
June 20.

Friday, July 17-
    Sunday, July 19
Alumni Reunion Weekend

Sports
Monday, May 18
Softball, NCAA Division III World Series, 	
	 Montclair State University (N.J.), TBA.

Tuesday, May 19
Softball, NCAA Division III World Series, 	
	 Montclair State University (N.J.), TBA.
	

Thursday, May 21
Men’s/Women’s Track and Field at NCAA 	
	 Division III Outdoor Championships, 	
	 Marietta, Ohio, TBA. 

Friday, May 22
Men’s/Women’s Track and Field at NCAA 	
	 Division III Outdoor Championships, 	
	 Marietta, Ohio, TBA. 
Baseball, NCAA Division III World Series, 	
	 Appleton, Wis., TBA.

Saturday, May 23
Men’s/Women’s Track and Field at NCAA 	
	 Division III Outdoor Championships, 	
	 Marietta, Ohio, TBA. 
Baseball, NCAA Division III World Series, 	
	 Appleton, Wis., TBA.

Sunday, May 24
Men’s Lacrosse, NCAA Division III Finals, 	
	 Foxborough, Mass., TBA.
Baseball, NCAA Division III World Series, 	
	 Appleton, Wis., TBA.

Monday, May 25
Baseball, NCAA Division III World Series, 	
	 Appleton, Wis., TBA.

Tuesday, May 26
Baseball, NCAA Division III World Series, 	
	 Appleton, Wis., TBA.

changes she has endured as a result of 
emerging technologies.”

In 1999, Waltman participated in the 
strategic planning for the College’s 
conversion to the Banner Student 
Records System. She was an instrumental 
participant in the development and 
implementation of the Curriculum 
Advising and Program Planning (CAPP), 
Banner’s degree audit and assisted in the 
planning for online registration. Waltman 
was a key architect for developing online 
CAPP accessibility. She also was a major 
player in the employment of the online 
degree and the diploma and commence-
ment application. 

A native of Williamsport, Pa., 
Waltman and her husband, Franklin 
Waltman, international communications 
and culture emeritus, live in Cortland.

Chancellor’s Award Recognizes Peg Waltman


